
Türkiye: Statement by Ms. Pınar Gülün Kayseri, Deputy Permanent Representative of 
the Republic of Türkiye to the OPCW at the 67th Session of the Executive Council under 
Agenda Item 3 

Mr. Chair, 

Türkiye has condemned in the strongest terms the Israeli air strikes on Iran. This attack 
constituted a blatant violation of international law. 

In this context, we are deeply concerned about the potential consequences of the attack on a 
chemical facility as reported by Iran. The extent of the reported damage should be examined. 

The air strikes occurred during a period where negotiations on Iran’s nuclear program were 
being conducted. The only way to resolve the dispute over Iran’s nuclear program is through 
negotiations. We call on the international community to support efforts aimed at finding a 
diplomatic solution between the parties and take urgent action to prevent the spread of war. 

We welcome the announcement that a ceasefire has been reached between Israel and Iran. We 
are closely following the statements regarding the violation of the ceasefire. 

We call on all parties to fully comply with the ceasefire in the critical period ahead. 

At a time when the Middle East needs peace and stability more than ever, steps for a 
comprehensive and lasting solution must be taken decisively. In this regard, we believe it is of 
vital importance to keep channels of dialogue and diplomacy open. 

Türkiye reaffirms its commitment to supporting all efforts aimed at achieving peace in the 
region and stands ready to offer constructive contributions in this regard. 

We call on Israel as a signatory country to respect the Chemical Weapons Convention as well 
as international humanitarian law. 

Thank you. 


